
Top executives from the manufacturing

community across the country gathered at

Pittsburg State University’s School of

Technology in early April. The event was

hosted by the Kansas Department of

Commerce.

Commerce Secretary Antonio Soave

was so impressed with Pitt State after

touring the School and the Tyler Polymer

Research Center earlier that he wanted to

make sure they were linked in with the

Kansas manufacturing community.

After securing Gov. Sam Brownback to

open the event, Soave and his staff pulled

together a three-day summit that featured

some of the top industry experts in the

state, along with many from outside. The

event was so successful that late

registrations had to be turned away.

Great Plains took advantage of the

opportunity to have a trade show booth

and found itself swamped with visitors

during the entire event. Great Plains was

also a co-sponsor for the luncheon.

CEO Daniel Mann said he couldn’t

imagine having a better opportunity to be

able to display the vast opportunities at

the industrial park with manufacturers –

particularly manufacturers in the tri-state

region.

While many of the attendees were from

Southeast Kansas, many came in from

elsewhere in the state, and from outside.

Commerce also did a great job of

attracting people from other countries to

the inaugural Global Summit. No fewer

than 15 people from the Chinese

Consulate were in attendance with

Consul General Hong Lei addressing the

crowd.

Distinguished speakers or guests

included Cerner Corp. founder Cliff Illig,

M&M/Mars Chocolate Inc. manager

Great Plains CEO Daniel Mann (center) discusses warehousing and distribution options

with a guest representing an Italian furniture manufacturer, while project manager Becky

Dantic (left) discusses park assets with a representative of the Bank of China.
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Global 

summit

Mark Broadhurst, GE Aviation Engine

Service plant leader Timothy McQueen,

Deere & Company global manager Paul

Garcia, and others.

For more news go to:
www.greatplainsindustrialpark.com

Mann said he and/or staff had visited

with people from Brazil, China, Italy and

Canada. Within 10 days he found himself

spending an entire day with a prospective

company as a result of the contacts.

“You never know where your next

company will come from,” said Mann,

“but you don’t really expect it to be from a

‘global’ event held in your own back yard.

“My compliments go to Sec. Soave and

his staff for pulling this off and for making

it an incredible opportunity for all of us

who attended.”

The Department of Commerce

anticipates having additional summits in

the state based on the excellent turnout it

experienced with this first one. Mann said

that wherever they are held, he will

certainly be there.
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We’ve Got Rail!

Contact CEO Daniel Mann at 620-778-3375 or dmann@parsonsks.com for 
additional information on this site or a variety of other available sites. 

www.greatplainsindustrialpark.com

14,000 acres!

More than 30 miles of 

rail on … 

Prime Development Sites
The extensive rail system at Great Plains includes more than 30 miles of track, with an eight-track rail yard 
connected to Union Pacific’s main line. Rail head options are abundant as are dock-side warehouses.Build 

new or talk to us about a number of existing buildings.



Great Plains updates booth for shows
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Tours and more tours
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Great Plains attended

the Global Summit at

PSU touting a new event

booth. The multiple piece

display can be used in its

entirety or separately,

depending upon what

space is available.

A 7’ tall retractable

screen features photos of

the many assets of Great

Plains while a small

retractable stand has

pockets to display hand-

outs.

A tri-fold table-top

display can easily be

updated with various

messages, and the logo

table cloth offers lots of

professional fits.

Light weight and easy

portability make this

display highly functional.

As local and regional interest continues to

grow about the opportunities at Great Plains

Industrial Park, more and more groups are

requesting tours of the property for their

communities or their members.

May is already booked with a tour for

residents of the USD 506 school district, as

well as Parsons Community Development

Corporation’s board of directors. If your group

would like a tour, please contact Daniel Mann

to schedule a date. The staff will be most

happy to coordinate details. Transportation is

provided for small groups, but larger groups

will need to make their own arrangements.

Chetopa community members filled a school bus for a late fall tour in 2016.



Charles retires

Great Plains Development Authority
1209 Corporate Drive No.6
Parsons KS 67357

TO:

CHARLES
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Ann Charles, assistant director of

Great Plains, announced her retirement

effective May 18, just short of 10 years

with the redevelopment authority.

Prior to this position she spent 27

years at the Parsons Sun – 17 of those as

editor and publisher. “I never expected

to actually have a second career,”

Charles said, “but this has certainly

become that.”

Charles said she applied for the job at

Great Plains after having been retired

from the Sun for nearly a year. “While I

thought I wanted to retire, in reality I

was too young. When this position

opened I knew immediately it was meant

to be.

“Navigating the BRAC process to

transfer the former Kansas Army

Ammunition Plant to the community

was most challenging, and it required

the talents of many people in this

community. I was fortunate to have been

a part of this very important process.”

Charles said she and the others had no

idea how long and arduous the process

would be when they first started, but she

is particularly impressed with the fact

that most of the original board of

directors are still volunteering their time.

“Most of them are the same folks who

met the first day, 12 years ago, when we

learned that KSAAP was on the BRAC

closure list. I cannot give them enough

credit for their tireless effort.”

Charles has handled a variety of

projects at Great Plains including a stint

as interim director for nearly a year.

Initially involved in negotiating terms

with Army, legal challenges and

congressional interactions, her duties

segued to monitoring the environmental

remediation and working with state and

federal regulators. She also became

adept at creating marketing materials

and visuals in-house, including detailed

slide presentations that brought the park

– its challenges and its changes – into

the board meetings since board members

couldn’t routinely go out there.

Charles says she hopes to stay

involved with Great Plains in her

retirement, attending board meetings and

helping out as needed, but she says that

it’s time to do other things, too. “Hugh is

82, and there are things that we want to

do as a couple that this demanding job

just doesn’t allow the time for. And we

want to do them while we are both

healthy.”

While in the newspaper industry

Charles served in several leadership roles

and was named the 2005 Clyde M. Reed

Master Editor by the Kansas Press

Association. She continued that

leadership at Great Plains, having been

elected to the national board of directors

of the Association of Defense

Communities, an organization that helps

BRAC sites. She also served as a speaker

at many of its conferences.


